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CIRCULAR NOTICE TO ALL MEMBERS OF THE GRAND OF GHANA
FROM THE GRAND SECRETARY

14th March 2020
Dear Sir and Brother,

Ghana has unfortunately recorded its first cases of infection by the Covet-19 (Corona)
virus pandemic which has affected many countries around the world. All Brethren are
strongly encouraged to adhere to the guidelines on this subject given by the public health
authorities.

Having taken into consideration the situation, and having regard to the overriding
interest of safeguarding the health and safety of all Brethren and their families, Most
Worshipful Brother N/Capt Kwadjo Adunkwa Butah, the Grand Master, has directed that
all Masonic meetings under the Grand Lodge of Ghana be suspended with immediate
effect for a period of one (1) month.

This suspension of all Masonic activity applies to all meetings whether within or out of
Masonic Temples and will remain in effect from 14th March 2020 through to 14th April
2020.

Yours faithfully and fraternally,

TodASH

Brother Babacar A Barry
Right Worshipful Grand Secretary



